CLOSED EXECUTIVE SESSION MINUTES
September 13, 2014

Board President Fleres called the excculive session of the West Windsor-Plainsboro Regional School
District Board of Education to order af 6:36 PM in C110-111 at the District Administration Building, The
following Board members were present;

Mr. Anthony Fleres Ms. Rachel Tuliana Mr. Scait Powel]
My, Isaac Cheng Ms. Michele Kaish Mr, Yingchao “Y2" Zhang
Ms, Louisa Ho Ms, Dana Krug

Board Member Zhong was absent. Present also were: Dr. David Aderhold, Superintendent of Schools;
M, Larry Shanok, Assistant Superintendent for Finance/Board Secretary; Mr. Martin Smith, Assistant
Superintendent, Cwricnlum & Instruction; Mr. Gerard Dallon, Assistant Superintendent, Pupil
Services/Planning; Mr. Russell Schumacher, Special Assistant for Labor Relations; and, Ms. Alicta
Boyke, Director of Humnan Resources, Also present was board attorney, Mark Toscano, Esq.

1. Personnel/matter involving attornsy-client priviiege:
Mr, Toscsno described

crsonngl/matier involving attorney-client privileae: Separation of Emplovment Agreement:

Mr. Toscano noted

3. Fersonnel/matter mvohning attormey-chent privilege: Kequest of teachier

My, Schumacher desorihen

4. Pending litigation: Notice of Tort Claim:; M.G. and 8.G. on behelf of k.41, Mr. 1050ang aescribed e
notice of tort claim,

3, . . : . o (5 T ! y with mterim director

light of the resignation of the director and the inevitable time taken by a search for & replacement, the
Superintendent explained the usefulness of using an interim in the department. Given the level of
departimental agtivity, should a retiree be considered as interim, it was mentioned that dividing the
tasks between two interims may be useful. The Board consensus was in agreement with this approach
to maintaining the facilities in this period of search.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ms, Juliana, seconded by Ms, Kaish. All Board members
that were present voted in favor of adjourning the meeting,

Cu Ml

Larry Shanole Board Secratary

At 7:41 p.m., the Board returned to public session.




